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St John's Newsletter 
 

An update from Mr. Rubin... 

I have been away on conference the last couple of days but once again, the newsletter is full 
of activities that our children have been learning and enjoying. We are now full steam ahead 
with family dining, something we have been enjoying at St Paul’s for years.  

Enjoy reading the newsletter. I will look forward to seeing you on Tuesday for our Parent/Carer 
visits and do look out for the information on becoming a chorister at St Paul’s Cathedral! 

Have a lovely weekend and be kind to one another.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rushanara Ali Visits St John’s  
 
 

We were honoured to welcome 
Rushanara Ali, MP for Bethnal Green 
and Bow, to St John’s as part of our 

Champions for Change unit. Children 
learnt about the importance of making 
their voice heard. Rushanara went to 
school in Tower Hamlets and seeing 

how her career has developed inspired 
our pupils. Her visit highlighted the 
importance of community and the 

children had an enriching experience, 
engaging in discussions and 

showcasing the wonderful work 
happening at our school. 

 

Follow Us on Instagram  
One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in our school is to follow us 

on social media. We are on X https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower and 
on Instagram 

https://www.instagram.com/stjohnsbethnalgreen?igsh=NHZsODQzc2w4NHZ2&utm_source=qr 

There is some lovely content on there so if you have this platform, please take the time to have a 
look and follow us. 

  

https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower
https://www.instagram.com/stjohnsbethnalgreen?igsh=NHZsODQzc2w4NHZ2&utm_source=qr


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception Class Update 
 

Our Reception class children are always 
working hard and learning new things. In the 
photos you can see the students focusing on 
their number skills, having fun and exploring 

new things. 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art and Design and Technology 
 

We have been working hard across both schools to have greater alignment of our curriculum. 
Despite being on two sites, there are many advantages to being a Federation. Sharing gives us 

a greater opportunity to learn more from experiences and opportunities in addition to 
benchmarking and celebrating good practice. I am delighted that our art and design technology 

curriculum is thriving. Below you can see our children using water colours and modelling.  

 
 

Black History Month at 
 St. John’s  

 
Children in Class Six have been 
reflecting on Black History Month 
and using their sketching skills to 
draw significant people who are 

influential figures in black history. 
 

In music, Mrs Bahi has done a 
great job in helping us learn more 
about significant black musicians 
who have shaped and influenced 
so much of the music we listen to 

today.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teaching and Learning at the 
Federation of St John’s and St 

Paul’s 
 

I mentioned on the last page about the 
benefits the Federation brings us.  Our 

INSET day was a great opportunity to share 
good practice. Many thanks to Mrs Jheeta 

who organised a fantastic speaker who 
allowed us to reflect on our pedagogic 

approach. Mr Boutflour led a discussion 
around successful strategies in writing and 

Early Years colleagues met up to 
disseminate effective techniques.  

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4/5 Architecture Project  
 

We have been working with Open 
City for several years and every year 
I am always  impressed with how our 
children engage so enthusiastically 

with the tasks. We have seen in 
previous years much success in this 
competition. I am really pleased with 

the final models and who 
knows...maybe we have inspired 

some architects of the future! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Family Style Dining at St John’s 
 

I am absolutely delighted to share the 
news that our family style service has 

now started in earnest. You will see that  
under the supervision of our staff, 

children now serve one another their 
food. This encourages them to try 

different things as opposed to choosing 
one thing over another and helps to 

promote a more caring lunch service that 
meets are values. More to follow! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bowling Success! 
 

Congratulations to our bowling team who, like 
most of our sports teams did ever so well in a 

recent borough competition.  
 

A big thank you to Mr Malcolm and Ms Carly for 

taking the children and to Ms Pink for organising. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Geography and Art and DT 
Update in Year 3 – Ms Palmer 
 
 

As part of their Geography 
topic, Active Planet, the 

children explored Form in Art 
and DT lessons.  

 
They investigated 2D and 
3D shapes and practiced 

scaling inner sections of the 
Earth. 

 
 For their final project, using 

plasticine, they created 
impressive 3D cross-sections 

of the Earth. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Top Tips for Staying 
Safe Online 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear parent/guardian, 

I hope this letter finds you well. St Paul’s Cathedral is currently recruiting the next generation of 

boy and girl Choristers to join its world-famous choir. We would be delighted if your child might be 

interested in applying. Invitations have been offered to students who have shown potential and 

enthusiasm in school, and I hope that you will encourage your child to explore the many musical 

and social opportunities that Choristership can offer.

Director of Music, Andrew Carwood MBE, writes:

“Being a Chorister at St Paul’s is an extraordinary and inspiring experience, offering children a unique start 

in life. Alongside a first-class musical education, our Choristers board at the Cathedral School, where they 

benefit from an exceptional academic curriculum. In addition to singing Choral Evensong throughout the 

week, Choristers participate in special services, concerts, broadcasts, and tours.”

St Paul’s Cathedral is determined that no child should ever have to pay to sing in their Cathedral. 

Choristers learn and board at the Cathedral School and receive 100% bursaries for their education 

fees and up to 100% on the cost of boarding.

We are holding online introduction meetings for parents and their children on November 13th, 

beginning at 6:00 PM  for boys and 6:45 PM  for girls. These meetings will offer insights into the 

unique benefits of Choristership at St Paul’s and how it can help shape a child's future.

For more details, including how to apply, please visit  www.stpauls.co.uk/join-cathedral-choir, or 

email me directly on wbruce@stpaulscathedral.org.uk.

With renewed thanks,

Will Bruce

School Choral Director

”

“We believe that every young person should have access 

to the world’s best music — that’s why we’re committed to 
providing progression opportunities at the highest level.

Will Bruce
Artistic Director of Choral Partnerships

BECOME A 
CHORISTER 
AT ST PAUL’S



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Staf f  have high

expectat ions of

pupils. They expect

pupils t o do t heir

best  by working hard.

Pupils respond well

t o t his challenge and

enjoy learning new

things.”

Ofsted - Nov 20 21

St John’s CofE
Primary School
Bethnal Green 

NURSERY PLACES

FULL TIME & PART TIME 
AVAILABLE

Contact our school office for m ore inform ation. 

020 8980 1142
www.stjohns.towerhamlets.sch.ukPeel Grove, 

Bethnal Green 

FREE

Br eakf ast  Cl ub av ail abl e t o a l l
Nur ser y chil dr en f r om 8am onw ar ds.

admin@st-johns.towerhamlets.sch.uk

“The school ’s desire,

t hrough it s vision, t o

be a beacon of  hope

to it s communit y, is

a living realit y. 

The vision is

inspirat ional.”

SIAMS - Feb 20 24

Penalty Notices Information – New National Framework 
 
Please read and familiarise yourself with the latest guidance from Tower Hamlets. Please note 
that the fines go to the local authority and that all schools receive this information to share with 

parents/carers. 
 



 

 

    

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

W ednesdays     3.45-4.30 pm

St . John on Bet hnal Green

Prim ary School,

Peel Grove, E2 9LR

Years 3-6 w elcome

Bet h n a l  Gr een

Jun i o r  Ch o i r



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 

Term Dates and Holidays - 2024/ 2025 

 

Autumn Term 2024  

 

Staff Training   Mon 2nd  & Tue 3rd September  

First Day of Term  Wednesday 4th September  

Half Term   Monday 28th – Friday 1st November 

Staff Training   Mon 4th November  

Second half of term Tuesday 5th November  

Last Day of Term  Friday 20th December  

 

Christmas Day   Wednesday  25th December  

Boxing Day   Thursday 26th December  

 

Spring Term 2025  

New Year’s Day Monday 1st January  

First Day of Term Monday  6th January 

Half Term   Mon. 17th to Fri. 21st February  

Second half of term Monday 24th February  

Last Day of Term  Friday 4th April  

 

Good Friday   Friday 18th April 

Easter Monday  Monday 21st April  

 

Summer Term 2025 

First Day of Term Tuesday 22nd April 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 5th May  

Half Term   Tuesday  27th to Friday 30th  May 

Second half of term Monday 2nd June  

Last Day of Term  Tuesday 22nd July 

 
Ramadan begins Friday 28h February 2025*  
Eid Al-Fitr  Sunday 30th March 2025* 
Eid Al-Adha  Friday 6th June 2025*   
195 days including 5 staff training days - 2 staff training days to be 
arranged   
* to be confirmed   
 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


